
Totley History Group 

Totley Library 

Wednesday, 19 November 2008 

 

 

Present: 35 members  

 

Future Meetings:  

 

10 December – Sally and Rony are arranging some light hearted entertainment 

including readings, singing of local carols, acting etc.  There is a meeting at  Rony 

and Sally’s house for anyone who is interested in taking part on Thursday, 4 

December at 7.30 pm, their address is 11 Lemont Road.   

ACTION : ALL 

 

The 2009 dates will be on the 4
th
 Wednesday of each month.  However, please note 

that the January date needs to be changed and will now be on 21 January. 

 

Business Items:  

 

The Group need to discuss the Totley Conservation area particularly School House on 

Totley Hall Lane.  Dominic has invited representatives from Corporate Property and 

the Conservation Team from the Council to attend the January TRA Meeting.   

ACTION : ALL 

 

Archives Day (where people can bring along any items which we can scan/copy and 

return to their owners) – The library have agreed we can use their facilities, however, 

from 1 December to the end of March 2009 the library will be open on Saturday 

afternoons until 3.00pm.  We need to consider if could move this to Sundays?   

ACTION : ALL 

 

Professor Mel Jones and his wife Joan attended the meeting, and gave a very 

interesting and entertaining insight into historical findings, they also gave a slide 

show.  We discussed the following:- 

 



 



 
Date and Time of Next Meetings  

Totley Library on Wednesday, 10 December 2008 at 7.30 pm 

Totley Library on Wednesday, 21 January 2009 at 7.30 pm



*The Hallamshire Beekeeper - Progress - Richard Tetley* 

 

Vic and I have spent some time exploring his family tree, particularly in respect of the 

MORLEY side. This is actually Vic's wife's side of the family. 

 

Thomas MORLEY was born in Norwell, Nottinghamshire, in 1811 and stayed there 

all his life, as far as we've been able to determine. 

His son, William Morley was born in Norwell in 1853 and moved to Marcus Street, 

Pitsmoor, Sheffield, in about 1878. He lived on Marcus Street at least until 1901. 

William Morley was Vic's wife's g-grandfather. So far, we haven't been able to 

establish any Totley connection, but maybe that happened after 1901. 

 

 However, I have recently found a reference on the internet to a J. Hewitt 

(Hallamshire Beekeeper) who apparently wrote a book in 1892 which was entitled 

"Fertile workers-their utility", and yes, there are HEWITTs in Vic's wife's family tree, 

so we'll be exploring that avenue next. 

 

It's possible that, although these folk lived in the Pitsmoor area, they kept beehives 

out here in the country. So, if anyone knows of any beekeeping activities, or the 

existence of beehives, in the Totley area around the turn of the century, I'd be most 

interested to hear about it. 

 

Richard Tetley  richard.tetley@virgin.net 


